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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


December 2008





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club





�  The election is over and we have a new President and a Commodore, too.  While I didn’t spend the money for campaigning that the president-elect did, I hope that the board and I can do all that we can to survive the economic downturn and make this club grow.


 We all need to thank Joe and Peggy for their hard work over the last year; the tools and plans that Joe has guided us in are going to instrumental in the planning and operation of the club for years to come. All members of this club should be proud of the hard work that Joe put forth, not only as commodore but as instructor in our 1st (annual? Joe) offshore sailing class.


 This year’s annual meeting was organized by the best person ever, she did the best job that I have ever been a witness to.  Ok she is my wife but she is also the best sailor and mother that I know- THANK YOU honey, err… I mean house chair, newsletter chair, webmaster chair, and winner of most of the trophies, Stephanie Brown. She could not have done it without the help of Gary and Vicki Mines, and all the wonderful Chefs and sous’ Chefs.


  This year all of the board members will be looking for help with their position from the membership, as I have requested that they have a committee of three for every board position to help them guide us through this next year. So, expect to hear from a board member about volunteering to help. 


 The lighted boat parade was a tremendous success this year as we had six members’ boats showing everything that they had. We even had the moon on one boat (BLAINE, you did WHAT!) with Blaine winning Honorable Mention.


 This month’s meeting will be on Sat the 20th at 10:00 am for a Brunch, hosted by the Myricks featuring the Batemans’ famous omelets in a bag. 





Annabelle Steph and I will see you there.


        -- Ken 








Calendar in Brief


  





December


8 – Board Meeting


20 – General Meeting


January


13 – Board Meeting


17 – General Meeting


February


10 – Board Meeting


15 – General Meeting


20-22 - Seafood and Wine Festival


March


10 – Board Meeting


21 – General Meeting


April


14 – Board Meeting


25 – General Meeting


25-26 – Loyalty Days Regatta











Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ken Brown at tyrguy@yahoo.com 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








		    Commodore’s Log





December Monthly Meeting


Where: Clubhouse


When:  10a.m Saturday, December 20


Theme:  Holiday Brunch, an Omelet in a Bag


�Provided: Farm Fresh Eggs & Shredded Cheese for 


Omelet Bar, Hash Browns, Coffee & Orange Juice


 (Mimosas while supply lasts)�Please Bring: �An omelet ingredient to share with everyone and/or side dish to go with above, and your place setting.��If you would like to participate in a small gift exchange (optional), please�bring a wrapped gift that you might like to receive. ��What a treat . . . We'll be enjoying Farm Fresh Free Range Eggs, from Amy at�Lasting Legacy Ranch in Corvallis! (� HYPERLINK "http://us.mc906.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=amyjoandco@msn.com" �amyjoandco@msn.com�)
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Reminder:  Annual Membership Dues Must Be Paid By December 31





Members of YBYC receive reciprocal rights at many yacht clubs around the world, free entry in the club’s weeknight sailboat racing, free and/or discounted use of the clubhouse, free use of select club sailboats and powerboats, free and/or discounted boat-handling classes, and invitation to all the club’s social activities and volunteer opportunities.  Besides all these things, you also get camaraderie and good times for all.
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Members’ Corner 





Please welcome Mike and Claire Magee and their children Graham, Nathan, and Carlie as new members to YBYC.  They are long time friends of Blaine Crichton, who invited them to join our club.  Way to go Blaine!  Also welcome new member Nairne Dickey, Nairne has been racing aboard Chey-Breeze this year and is excited about being an active member in YBYC.  Please introduce yourselves to our newest members and help make them feel welcome. 


Please let MaryAnn and Larry Beggs, the new YBYC Membership Chairs, know if any of your contact information has changed so the roster can be updated. 	


The 2008 YBYC Membership Roster is online at the YBYC Google Group and updated regularly.  Please let me know if any of your contact information has changed so club members know how to reach you.  To access YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" \t "_blank" �http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new log ons only)


Please remember to wear your nametags at the meetings to help new (and old members) get to know you.  Following the meeting, please return nametags to the name board in the hallway.  The first name tags are free to club members (up to 4 per family membership).  You will be asked to pay for the cost for a replacement if needed.  A note on nametags; they use strong magnets as fasteners, do not use if you have a pacemaker device!  We’ll get you another tag, instead.








15th Annual Lighted Boat Parade 


Congratulations to Blaine Crichton for his award of Honorable Mention for his lighted boat decorations.  Other club members participating this year were the Browns, the Murphy’s, the Coles, the Novellos, Jeff and Merry, the McNamaras, new member Nairne Dickey, and the McConnells, in addition to prospective club members Kevin and Dawn and family, and Elliott and Daniella Crowder and family.  The weather was perfect and the event drew an amazing crowd to the piers and docks on shore.  Make your plans now to participate in next year’s parade!
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The November Annual Meeting 





Thank you to all the volunteers who helped with the various pieces of the Annual Meeting.  


Thanks to Dorothy, Paul, Gary, and Karel, the prime rib chefs, and Peggy, Laurie, Donita the scalloped potato queens.  Set-up was courtesy of Becka, Nairne, Gary and Vicki, with table linens provided by Hector and Affordable Burial and Cremation.  Prime rib carving and service by Gary and Tim, with back up from Becka and Nairne.   


Thanks to all of the members for bringing your wonderful side dishes, salads, and deserts.  


Lots of people helped clean up and do dishes, and it was thoroughly appreciated. 





- Stephanie








Weekend Cruises


November had some great sailing days. We were out on the 2nd, the 16th, and a bonus sunny day on the 23rd.


Join us for sailing excursions on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month.  Upcoming dates are December 21, January 1, January 4, January 18.  Rally begins at noon near the CG buoy outside the Embarcadero Marina.  All boats are encouraged to get out and enjoy our beautiful bay.


There’s a discussion open on the Google Group, let’s use the forum to check on cruise plans and add cruising ideas.  It’s open for us all to post messages.


-Stephanie





Upcoming Cruise Directors


 


December 7 – Open


December 21 – Open 


January 4 – Open


January 18 - Open





�





2009 Officers and Board





Commodore�
Ken Brown�
�
Vice Commodore�
Mac McConnell�
�
Rear Commodore�
Garth Renner�
�
Secretary�
Alice McNamara�
�
Treasurer�
Dorothy Bogumil�
�
Fleet Chair�
Tom McNamara�
�
Race Chair�
Terry Lettenmaier�
�
Education Chair�
Ron Cole�
�
Membership Chair�
Larry & Mary Ann Beggs�
�
House Chair�
Stephanie Brown�
�
Hospitality�
Laurie Weitkamp�
�
Publicity Chair�
Donita Cole�
�
Newsletter and Web�
Stephanie Brown�
�
Ship’s Store�
Alice McNamara�
�
Historical Committee�
Joe Novello & Bob Meyer�
�



�





2009 Calendar


Pencil in the meetings and circle the regattas!  Loyalty Days Regatta will be held April 25-26, Bridge to Bridge will be held August 8-9, Sailfest Youth Day will be held August 22, Columbus Day Regatta will be on October 10-11.  Board Meetings will be held on the second Tuesday of each month, though some may be rescheduled to accommodate board member needs.  Monthly meetings are held on the 3rd Saturday of each month, though this year has three exceptions:  February’s meeting is on Sunday February 15, April’s meeting is on Saturday April 25 following the regatta’s racing, and August’s meeting is on Saturday August 22 as part of the Sailfest.  


For complete schedule, including classes, clubhouse rentals and any changes to the usual events, see the YBYC website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org� 





Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?


That’s right. We now have the ability to accept tax-deductible donations! We can do that through the newly formed Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation (OCBSEF). This Corporation has been formed for the purposes of community boating education and, as such, is eligible for 501(c) (3) tax-exempt status.  So, please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. We are looking for items that can be resold that have significant value, though your cash donation is always graciously appreciated. 





Ron Cole, Education Chair
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Seeking Publicity Ideas


I am looking forward to my new position as Publicity Chair and believe it is a great opportunity for me to help our club.  However, this is brand new territory for me and I could use your help.  


Do you have any ideas about groups to target, people to contact, how to go about this?  Do you have any experience in publicity - flyers, newspaper article writing, whatever?  Do you have marketing ideas to promote our club to the community?  Do you have a club activity that you need covered?  Please contact me, Donita Cole, with any ideas you might have on this topic.  Thanks! - Donita








�
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Volunteer opportunities





YBYC has opportunities for you to contribute.  As a non-profit organization, our success depends on the strength of you, our members, and your involvement.  Ways you can help include gardening, cleaning, teaching, joining the board, towing trailered boats to or from classes, representing the club at community events, work parties to maintain our buildings, docks, and boats, helping with races, hosting a meeting, sharing your experiences at meetings, mentoring new members and the list goes on.  Many of the board chairpersons need a member or two to help on their committees.





Current positions available for 2009 term: 





Boat Show Coordinator


Planning Committee


Audit Committee








 Talk to any Board Member about how you can get more involved in your yacht club’s activities or join a committee.














Pre-Departure Checklists





Before you cast off, use a checklist and be prepared for your outing.  Below are some suggestions.  This is not a complete list and may not be right for each boat.  





Float Plan prepared and shared with someone


Charts, Compass, GPS, etc


Weather and Tide Check


Radio, cell phone


1 PFD per person


Throwable Flotation Device and Line


Sound Producing Device


Visual Signaling Device


Anchor and rode


Fuel and Oil and Batteries


Bailing Device


First Aid Kit


Fire Extinguisher(s)


Necessary Tools


Spare Parts


Spare Line


Extra Clothing or Blankets


Fenders and Docklines


Registration and Insurance Cards


Provisions, beverages (beer, water)
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Clubhouse Update


December 3-7 Rented – Holiday House		January  Board Meeting  7 p.m.


December 8 – Board Meeting 7 p.m.			January 14 – Rented All Day


December 12 – Rented All Day			January 17 – Monthly Meeting & Potluck


December 13 – Rented All Day


December 19 – Rented Evening


December 20 – Monthly Meeting and Potluck


December 21 – Rented Daytime





Please respect the privacy of our renters; their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


Contact Stephanie for rental or calendar information or go on the website. 


 	


Did you know?  Members can use the clubhouse for small informal gatherings anytime it’s not reserved or rented, with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  And, each membership can have one no-charge, exclusive use of the clubhouse per year, with board approval.  Check with the house chair before scheduling your event.  In the case of informal member use, you may be bumped by a paying renter.














Club Lido 14s on the dock


	Two of YBYC's Lido 14s are on the dinghy dock and available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.


	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  


	Lido sails, rudders/tillers, and safety equipment are kept in the shed along with a sign-out sheet: indicate when and where you're headed and whether the boat needs repair once you return. Lido users must have a signed club waiver on file (available on the YBYC website).  Happy sailing!





PHRF Certificates: a Change for the 2009 Season





Since taking over race chair responsibilities last year, the most difficult issue I’ve dealt with is enforcing our requirement that keelboats have PHRF certificates.  For those in the club that don’t race, we use the PHRF (Performance Handicap Racing Fleet) handicap system to score our keelboat fleet.  Handicaps are determined by the organization PHRF-NW; each year, boat owners send in $40 fee with their boat measurements and PHRF-NW provides a certificate with the handicap.  Our policy has been to require a current certificate for a boat to have a rating; we score boats without certificates with a handicap of zero, a very undesirable rating.  For both our Wednesday night races and our two regattas last year, about half of the boats participating didn’t have PHRF certificates.  At the regattas, most of the boats from outside of our club did not have PHRF certificates.  To avoid mutiny at the fall regatta, I changed the sailing instructions at the last minute and assigned handicaps to the boats that didn’t have PHRF certificates.  


For all races during the 2009 sailing season, I want to change our policy and use the system that I used at the Columbus Day regatta.  If a boat doesn’t have a PHRF certificate, the race chair will assign a provisional rating.  The provisional ratings will not be contestable, and most likely they will not be as favorable as the ratings provided by PHRF-NW.   There were no complaints about this system at the Columbus Day regatta and I think it can work well for our other races as well.  Sailors are still encouraged to get a certificate from PHRF-NW in order to get the best handicap for their boat and to support the PHRF-NW organization, but they can participate and be scored if they don’t.     


I’ll write the sailing instructions for our Wednesday night racing next March or April.  I plan to include this change, but of course if you have strong feelings otherwise let me know.  I’m open to other ideas.


-Terry Lettenmaier, Race Chair








Thanks!


I have enjoyed being the Membership Chair these past 4 years.  Thanks to the many members who have helped me with computer skills, ideas, printing needs, etc.  I always had help when I asked for it.  Thank you all so very much.


-Donita








